## LETTER FROM THE SECRETARY

attend our regular monthly meeting at the Bobs Big Boy in Ventura. weather, and had sufficiently recovered from their New Years debauchery to 14 diehard members, including a new member, Jim Lester, braved the

unceremoniously voted in. We still do not have a President, hopefully that As no new names were submitted for the board positions, the nominees were will be rectified shortly.

will need some help with articles, pictures, anything that may be of interest to the general membership. Harvey North is our Historian, he has come up with a way of documenting the cars that we own, we should get more details soon. wife Lorraine. The Editor position is now handled by Tony Ciancimino, who Vice President is Stan Shirley, Treasurer is Sally Samaniego, Membership is in the hands of Ron Kibbe, Secretary is Ron Rowland ably assisted by

report and commented that we will have to raise some more money for the Triumphest coming up. Has anybody have some ideas??. We will be having a car show with a swap meet that will help so start digging out those After a lively social get-together and as we do not have a president, Stan took over the gavel and control or the group. The treasurer gave her

given by only a very few dollars outlay. Hopefully we can do better next given to the children at the Douglas Penfield School, 21 toys were given from the school. Sometimes it's surprising just how much pleasure can be to the school by Darryi Struth, and we recieved a nice letter of thanks At the Christmas party we were asked to bring a small cuddly toy to be year with a little longer lead time.

way to spend a Sunday morning, a pleasant meal with good company and then a run through the country with the top down. BE THERE: attractive. Ron kibbe has volunteered to come up with a run after the brunch to sort of shake down the food. This should make for a very nice As you all should know, we also have a Sunday morning brunch somewhere on the 2nd Sunday each month, this year we will be making this even more

Browns parking lot in Ventura PROMPTLY at 9am. The first leg will be to the Italian Grocery 415E De La Guerro St. Santa Barbara, where we can buy call at 644-4590 to order, or you can bring your own lunch. submarine sandwiches for our lunch which we have at a winery. Give Sally a The February event is going to be a wine tour, we will be LEAVING Charlie

each is requested. Once again this is for the Triumphest fund. the run, we will meet at the Samaniego's for a barbeque, a donation of SS There will be a donation of \$2 per car for the Triumphest fund, and after

all. More on this later. March should prove to be gala day for those that enjoy driving and a challenge. Bob Klope is working up a gimmick rally to baffle and please us

If you have never attended a meeting, maybe you are missing out on part of being in the club. Try it sometime, you may even become a regular.



preservation and restoration of the Triumph automobile marque serving the Santa upcoming activities and as a forum to members for input into club organization and first Thursday of every month at 7:00pm. These meetings are used for planning in joining attend at least one meeting and/or activity. Beetings are held on the interested in the club, at \$12.00 per year. It is recommended that anyone interested and Associate Memberships are available for those not owning Triumphs, but are monthly activities and regalia. Dues are \$20.00 per year for those owning Triumphs is a chapter of the Vintage Triumph Register. Members enjoy a variety of meetings, Barbara, Ventura, San Luis Obispo county areas. The club was established in 1983 and Central Coast Triumphs is a non-profit organization dedicated

Ventura, CA

Ventura, CA

Thousand Oaks, CA Secretary - Ron Rowland (805) 492-2308

Santa Paula - CA (805) 933-2206

Historian - Harvey North Thousand Oaks, CA (805) 496-7002

Club Mailing Address: Central Coast Triumphs

Triumphest 1992 Committees:

Event Chairman - Tom Culbertson (805) 933-3684

Hotel/Facilitites - Jane McIlhaney (805) 642-4441

Regalia/Logo Design - Don Greene (805) 652-0330

Registration/Documentation - Bob Klope (805) 653-7233

Fund Raising/Financing - Sally Samaniego (805) 644-4590

President - T.B.A.

Vice President - Stan Shirley (805) 642-1502

Treasurer - Sally Samaniego (805) 644-4590

Membership Chairman - Ron Kibbe

Canyon Country, CA Newsletter Editor -Tony Ciancimino (805) 250-1913

18197 Sundowner Way #808

Canyon Country, CA 91351 FOREIGN AUTO PARTS OF VENTURA

1781 S VICTORIA AVE 805-642-3269

DOMESTIC CAR PARTS AVAILABLE

DISCOUNTS AVAILABLE TO CLUB MEMBER: SERVING VENTURA FOR OVER 14 YEARS

CASTROL - BOSCH - KYB COMPLETE LUCAS-GIRLING LINE

BENTLY MANUALS - ALLISON IGNITIONS

ailing address no later than the 15th of each month. Advertising is available for ublished monthly for the general membership. Articles ust be submitted to the 12.00 per year for a 1/4 page ad. Contact the Newsletter Editor. The "Clear Hooter" is the newsletter of the Central Coast Triumphs and is

Club events are underlined

Fon Gepud

19 VENTURA ALL BRITISH CAR MEET

2 GENERAL MEETING

GENERAL MEETING

1891 1991

10 SUNDAY BRUNCH

CATE OF THE STATE OF THE STATE

7 GENERAL MEETING

10 SUNDAY BRUNCH AT MAYA'S RESTAURANT IN SANTA PAULA MORE INFORMATION INSIDE

MORE INFROMATION INSIDE 1991 CCT WINE TOUR

GENERAL MEETING MORE INFORMATION INSIDE BOB'S BIG BOY AT

09086

298 ВОИ

15816

808#

 $\mathsf{C}\, \mathsf{V}$ 

SANTA PAULA CA

& CARMEN KIBBE

65 TR4/62 2000 APR 91

FEB



Canyon Country,

Central Coast Triumphs 18197 Sundowner Way #8 Canyon Country, CA 913

Calendar of Events

January 1991

Issue 1

## Volume ω

The Official Newsletter of the HE CLEAR DOIL Central Coast Triumphs

Address Correction Requested